I have lived in Park Lane for over 35 years and I feel it is important that I should state my very real concerns about the aforementioned planning proposal:-
The land where the arenas are planned is undulating and sloping which I feel will necessitate  a sizable amount of digging out and retaining walls.  This will altar the landscape  permanently and will be out of context with the area spoiling such a beautiful part of our surroundings, so rich in wildlife!
This happening at the top of the hill, has consideration been given as to where the water will go after a heavy downfall when this work has been carried out and if so will it be adequate?  This valley on the Taylor's land where the application is being sought is already susceptible to surface water problems, which are not being addressed as noted by the Senior Drainage Engineer at Oxfordshire County Council and this is likely to worsen not improve things.  
Increase in traffic noticeably horse boxes through the village will be disruptive and dangerous at unsociable hours and throughout the day. The A4035  has many bad bends  with difficulty in overtaking together with adverse camber in places especially Swalcliffe. With support vehicles and  presumably spectators the car park planned for some of these events does not seem big enough and I suspect will overspill onto verges and lanes which are not suitable for this heavy usage.
The number of events held at the equestrian park has increased  noticeably in recent years, and noise from the tennoy system starts early and is continuous  throughout the day. The thought of  this potentially every weekend throughout the summer is distressing and with   bigger events would a  bigger PR system be operational?.
I feel  Swalcliffe residents have been very tolerant to date of  inconveniences that have been bestowed on them by the E Park, but I am afraid these future plans will make disruptions  worse.
 I do not understand why it was deemed not necessary to inform people of the proposed plans when it is potentially going to have such a big impact on their lifestyles. I personally only found out by chance on 31st October after the official date for comment was exceeded .
It would have been so much better for village residents to have been informed, a meeting called  to discuss and answer questions about  such large scale plans and possibly have quelled their anxieties.

Anita Harris.
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